




23rd January, 1980. 
Dear Srbazan Hayr, 

I write to you in regard to the Armenian Museum; as my primary 

role here is to oversee Cultural Affairs, this is a matter of no 

small concern to me. Ruth Thomason asked me to accompany her to a 

meeting today with Fr. Khajag on the Museum, and I expect that the 

Reverend Father will speak to you shortly about what transpired. 

Essentially, the main points are as follows: 1. The Museum requires 

a Director, in part- or full-time capacity, to arrange properly for 

the care of acquisitions, fund raising, publicity and arrangement of 

new exhibitions, and the photographing of all exhibits. 2. The rare 

books in the Library collections and the Manuscripts in the Treasury 

are in particular need of careful attention. 3. Appointing a Board 

of Directors for the Museum to publicize and increase its activities 

so that members of the community will donate their rare possessions 

with confidence that they will be catalogued and handled with professional 

care and responsibility. 

Ms. Thomason feels confident of her ability to undertake the various 

commitments outlined above, and should appreciate the opportunity of 

discussing the matter at a time convenient to you. 


